Liberal Studies Committee Meeting

February 10, 2005
1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present:  M. Sadler, C. Young, J. Myers, F. Slack, B.G. Wilson,
P. Barnacle, S. Deutschlander, E. Mannikka, 
Excused: Y. Asamoah, C. Zoni, M. Collins
On a Mannikka/Deutschlander motion approved committee minutes from the 2/3 meeting with an editorial correction.
On a Wilson/Young motion approved the Liberal Studies component of the BS Chemistry/Pre-Medical Track with one correction: Liberal Studies Electives should be 4 cr. instead of 3 cr. 

Discussed the revised publicity statement for Public Architecture as Social Metaphor submitted by Dr. C.T. Ault.  Stating that Fine Arts students have enrollment priority and that students without a background in history or art will find the course particularly challenging is problematic since one of the goals of synthesis is to expose students to interdisciplinary content that is outside their major field of study.  The other issue discussed was that the revised statement represents a more narrow focus that might be consistent with an art history course rather than an interdisciplinary course.  The LSC recommends eliminating the final paragraph that makes reference to an exclusive audience and incorporating some of the language found in the current statement that will serve to broaden the focus, i.e. reference to churches, theaters, restaurants, and arenas as structures for study. Sadler will forward comments to Dr. Ault.  Note: the title was formally changed from Performance Architecture to Public Architecture in 1997; however it appears that both titles have been used interchangeably since that time.  The correct title is noted and a memo to that effect will be forwarded to the Theater department.  
On a Mannikka/Barnacle motion gave provisional approval for the Liberal Studies component of the following programs with minor revisions:
BA- General Anthropology Track approved 
BA – Anthropology/Archaeology Track Free Elective credits should be 24-30.
BA- Anthropology/Applied Anthropology Track approved

Sadler will check on whether letters to departments that are affected by the changes are included in the program proposal (GEOG, SOC, BTED/COSC/IFMG).

On a Mannikka/Wilson motion the Liberal Studies component of the BS Safety Sciences was provisionally approved with the following recommendations for revision: correct the side by side table to reflect what is in the current catalog; eliminate details that are not required; note that Accounting Principles I is ACCT 201 not ACCT 200. 
ANTH/LAS 370 Latinos & Diasporas received a preliminary review for the non-western and liberal studies elective categories. Dr. Garcia will be invited to attend the 2/24 LSC meeting to discuss the proposal, specifically the use of primary/indigenous instructional materials, the nature of the case studies, and the bibliography.  

Sadler provided a report on the consultation visit with Barbara Walvoord concerning the LS curriculum revision process. She recommends that subcommittees formed from the LSC and LS Revision Steering Committee develop the initial drafts of the criteria that will address each of the student learning outcomes for the new curriculum. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:15 pm
